

## CITY OF LAREDO SOLID WASTE SERVICES DEPARTMENT P.O. BOX 1965 LAREDO, TEXAS 78044 (956) 795-2510



Memorandum

Date: July 12, 2024

To: Joseph W. Neeb, City Manager

From: John Porter Director, Environmental & Solid Waste Services 4 for 3.7

RE: Proposal to increase the dirt contract by 25% for Laredo Landfill Phase 4 & 5 cell construction.

Some of the on-site material excavated during initial construction was going to be used for the new cell construction however, this excavated material did not meet engineering specifications. M & V won the bid & was approved by city council for the amount \$382,700 as they were not able to bring clean dirt that PO was canceled and requested services to the second bidder Double D with PO # 393316 for the remaining tons in contract. Thus, Solid Waste is requesting a change order for the dirt hauling services, we are requesting a 25%, increase which is \$95,675.00 for a final total of \$478,375.00, this will keep the project going to prevent delays. We will take this item to Council in August for ratification.

Thank you in advance and appreciate your consideration into this matter.

Approved by

Date